
From: VANDENBERGHE Kurt (CAB-VON DER LEYEN) 
Sent: lundi 21 juin 2021 19:27 
To:  
Cc:  (CAB-VON DER LEYEN);  
Subject: RE: Meeting on CBAM and the conditions for the fertilizer sector 
Attachments: 2021-05-26 Timmermans.pdf 
 
Dear   
 
Thank you for your message and for reaching out.  
 
I’ll ask  to fix us a brief VTC in the course of this week.  
 
Best regards,  
 
Kurt  
 

  
 

From: @fertilizerseurope.com>  
Sent: Monday, June 21, 2021 4:13 PM 
To: VANDENBERGHE Kurt (CAB-VON DER LEYEN) @ec.europa.eu> 
Cc:  (CAB-VON DER LEYEN) @ec.europa.eu>;  

@fertilizerseurope.com> 
Subject: Meeting on CBAM and the conditions for the fertilizer sector 
 
Dear Mr. Vandenberghe, 
 
As you are well aware, fertilizers are among the few sectors selected to be part of the first phase 
of the CBAM. 
 
The present Commission thinking as represented in the most recent leak makes us very nervous 
about being in the first wave of sectors. It seems as if the Commission does not have the 
courage to present a CBAM proposal that could work, and the consequences of half-hearted 
measures could be very damaging to the sectors included.  
 
We have been writing to EVP Timmermans, see attachment, explaining the conditions necessary 
for the fertilizer sector to see any perspective in joining the CBAM. 
 
We are planning soon also to send a letter to Commission President and the College of 
Commissioners, but before doing so I would appreciate we could arrange a meeting where I 
could go more in the detail of our concerns with you. 
 
Hoping the you can find ½ hour to talk to me,  
 
Best regards 
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